MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING – June 21, 2012 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, (A quorum is present.)  and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 a.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 6/19/12 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 
PC RECOMMENDATIONS: C. & E.BOLDEN/PRELIMINARY CSM/CTH PD/SEC. 11 & 14: MOTION by Eloranta/Schwenn to approve the preliminary CSM as submitted with the conditions: The CSM shall state: *No building on Lot 1. * The town-approved building envelopes for Lot 2 and Lot 4 shall be on file in the Springdale town hall. *Special assessments to upgrade Allen Dr. may be  imposed by the Town against the benefitting property. *A deed notice shall be recorded with the CSM to state: No further division of these lots per the current town land use plan. Discussion: Action was tabled at the June 18, 2012, TB meeting to allow the TB time to research the language for the condition re: possible special assessments for public improvements. The language is found in the Town of Springdale Land Division and Subdivision Ordinance Sec. 3.19. During the June 18, 2012 TB meeting, Supervisor Schwenn brought up the issue of possible improvements to Allen Dr., the farm-to-market road proposed as the access point for Lot 2 and Lot 4, based on the town standard requirement to upgrade the farm-to-market roads at the time the third house/structure would be served by the road.  Currently, Allen Dr. serves one residence. The TB, not the PC, manages road upgrades. At the time of PC action, the road upgrade was not discussed in length. The PC recommended approval of the four lot CSM at their May 2012 business meeting. 
Motion to approve carried 2-0.
Adjourn/Time: MOTION by Schwenn/Eloranta to adjourn. Motion carried 2-0, 7:15 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson
